
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LETTER FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I hope this week’s newsletter finds you well and you had an enjoyable weekend, despite the stormy weather. 
 
Expansion update: 

 

The builders have made good progress over the last few months.  Please see below from the project manager: 

So, what has been happening over the past 2 months? The building works have progressed well within the school grounds, with 

the block and brickwork façade being constructed up to the roof level and the internal walls for the classrooms also being 

constructed up to the final height. We have progressed well with the roof now being installed. If you were eagled eyed enough, 

you may have spotted our crane just before Christmas which helped us to lift the roof truss into position.  

What have we got coming up over the next month? The roof works will continue to progress with the insulation and topcoat of 

waterproofing being installed. Final steps of the watertightness will take place with the window system being installed. This will 

be followed by the underfloor heating. The main internal change will start at the end of Jan, where you will see an increased 

number of personnel on site. 

How are we going to keep the disruption to a minimum? We will be extending the carpark which we currently have to ensure 
that there is enough carparking space for everyone. Recreation Road as always will be a no parking zone for our contractors or 
delivery vehicles, which is relayed to them during our appointment process. 
 
I have included a few photos above of what is going on behind the fences.  We are very much looking forward to being able to 
move into the new classrooms later in the spring.  See below!  Thank you for your ongoing patience and cooperation as we 
move through the project. 
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Class Curriculum Celebration Assemblies:  
Please see a reminder of the upcoming celebration assemblies 
 

Date @ 2.20pm Class 

Wednesday 24th January Red Kites Years 5&6 

Wednesday 31st January Falcons Years 5&6 

Wednesday 28th February Kingfishers Years 3&4 

Wednesday 6th March Kestrels Years 5&6 

Wednesday 13th March Woodpeckers Years 5&6 

Wednesday 20th March Cygnets Years 1&2 

Wednesday 27th March Goslings Years 1&2 

Wednesday 1st May  Nightingales Years 3&4 

Wednesday 12th June Ducklings Years 1&2 

Wednesday 26th June EYFS: Reception 

Wednesday 3rd July EYFS: Nursery 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 

 
Christian McGuinness,  
Headteacher 

 
 
Safeguarding Children Updates 
What to do if you have concerns about a child 
If you have any concerns about a child relating to Safeguarding, please get in touch with one of our Safeguarding Leads 
immediately by contacting the school directly on 01993 812209 or by email safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk 
 
If you are unable to speak to a member of our Designated Safeguarding Team at school and have a safeguarding concern, 
please contact the Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) directly who will be able to advise you. 
If you have a concern about a child, please call MASH on 0345 050 7666.  
 

NSPCC Updates for Parents and Families 
The NSPCC have updated some of their guidance on supporting children with mental health 
issues. Please follow the links to some very useful pages on their website. 
 
Child Mental Health: click here  
 
The Safeguarding Network: click here 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

mailto:safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/child-health-development/child-mental-health
https://safeguarding.network/content/safeguarding-resources/specific-risks-children-additional-needs/mental-health/


Collective Worship Weekly Theme 

 

Our World 

 

 

 



 



 

 



Hedgehog Club 

 
Half Term Activity Days at Hailey Community Wood from 9.30am -3.30pm. (early drop off/late pick up 

available) 

14th, 15th and 16th February 

Come and enjoy a day of outdoor challenges and games including den 

building, fire lighting, cooking and much, much more. 

We will be cooking snacks on the fire. Hot drinks, squash, homemade 

biscuits will be available all day. 

It costs £38 per child or £48 for early drop off option.. 

Booking is through the website www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk  

 

 

Family Fun Morning. 

When: Sunday 4th February 10am until 1pm. 

Where: Hailey Community Wood, near Witney 

What: 

A morning of fun all about birds. You can make a bird hide, go exploring to see what birds you can find, make a bird feeder to take home 

and much, much more. 

Homemade biscuits hot drinks and snacks cooked on the fire will be available 

Costs: £15 per child, adults are free. 

Booking is through the website www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk  
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Weekly Online Safety Guidance 
 



 

 

Mental Health Awareness 

 

 


